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Sally Sue Morgan
10/19/2023 05:28 PM
23-1039

Residential RA1 is there for a reason and thinking that apartments
are allowed is incorrect. We have animals and it can upset people
who do not. It is like the airports you allow building too close to
the runaways and people buy them and complain. This is like the
land slides homes are being destroyed because City Building is
greedy and could care less about the people living in this area. We
might need housing but it is costly and we have people who need
housing that is affordable which is not what you are offering with
this apartment. I wonder why we have a rating of RA1 when the
people who thought this idea up breaks the rules and is willing to
do so at the expense of the people established here. I know the
voting people are becoming aware that those who are serving are
not always serving their areas and this is going to show in the next
electiion. I am against this and believe this action should be
denied. You have areas you can build where it is not near schools
and residential areas. Try to use the building we have for the
needy. I do not agree with this action and want it denied.
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Jan Johnson
10/19/2023 03:55 PM
23-1039

Please deny this request to build a multi unit complex on Wilber!
I live in Reseda Ranch. My name is Jan Johnson, and I live at
19139 Lanark Street, Reseda Ranch, 91335. I comprehend the
need to build affordable housing in Los Angeles. I support Mayor
Karen Bass, but this big complex could devistate our zoning by
serving as an incremental encroachment upon the area we call
Reseda Ranch. It is not by accident that we have lobbied and
named this small acreage of Reseda, a ranch. We may have what
to the world appears as an older working class neighborhood, but
it is vibrant and cherished for its zoning that allows for horses,
goats, chickens, and an abundance of arboreal treasures.
Developers have for years sought to characterizd Reseda Ranch as
negligable half acre lots which, by an accident of archaic zoning,
should be converted into lucrative, high density housing. The
current housing crisis makes Reseda Ranch all the more enticing,
and vulnerable. But, please take a closer look at who we are, and
what we are, before accepting the opportunism of developers who
will surely try to change our zoning by taking historical advantage
and slowly eating away at our homes.
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Christopher Short
10/19/2023 03:56 PM
23-1039

I am a 31 year resident of Reseda Ranch and I am very concerned
about the terrible precedent being set by this proposal CF 23-1039
for building large scale apartment buildings in primarily single
family home areas. Whilst I understand the need for more
affordable housing to be built in Los Angeles this is not the way
to do it. There are many unused lots along some of the major
streets and in commercial zones that are far more suitable for
large apartment buildings and that are probably already zoned for
such. These proposals appear to be wealthy developers attempting
to exploit a loophole created by the initial sloppy implementation
of ED1 that was closed by the mayor after the planning Dept.
realized that ED1 did not explicitly say it was meant to be applied
only to areas zoned for apartments. The city must not allow an
administrative mistake to be used by profit seeking developers to
build large apartment blocks right in the middle of, and
immediately adjacent to single family homes. As the mayor has
made clear, this was never her intent. These proposed projects are
right in the middle of single family homes and would be
extremely detrimental to the neighborhood. The two at 7947 and
7745 on Wilber Ave. are within Reseda Ranch, an area
specifically recognized by the city as a unique intact area of RA-1
zoned large lots allowing residents to enjoy gardening and keeping
of animals up to and including horses. Putting large apartment
blocks in the middle of this would destroy this unique area. I
therefore urge the city council to deny the appeals for the projects
at 7745 Wilbur, 7947 Wilbur, 19448 Saticoy and 8550 Variel. The
Reseda Neighborhood council at their meeting last Monday
passed a CIS supporting the denial of the appeal to move forward
with the construction of a 6 story, 69 foot tall, 220 unit apartment
complex at 7745 Wilbur Avenue in the community of Reseda
Ranch. Please do not allow the cynical manipulation of Mayor
Bass’ Executive Directive 1 by wealthy Beverly Hills developers
to destroy the community of Reseda Ranch. Deny this appeal, and
do not entertain any further proposals of this sort. Attached is
Councilman Blumenfeld's letter to the neighborhood regarding
related CF 23-0908 and CF 23-1039. Thank you for your
attention.



BOB BLUMENFIELD

Councilmember, Third District

September 27, 2023

Dear Neighbor:

At the end of last year, Mayor Karen Bass issued Executive Directive 1 (ED1), which created a
streamlined process for 100% affordable housing projects to speed up planning approvals in
light of the homelessness crisis. The City has no discretion over ED1 projects, meaning they are
automatically approved with no public hearings or community input. Nor are these projects
appealable.

Months later, the Planning Department realized that ED1 did not explicitly say it was meant to
be applied to only areas zoned for apartments. A handful of developers took advantage of this
ambiguity and submitted large scale affordable housing projects on single family zoned lots in
single family neighborhoods. The Mayor’s office has made clear that her intent was not to
enable these projects in single family areas. While the Mayor has now changed her directive to
ensure that it explicitly does not include single family home lots, eight projects were submitted
before she clarified her order. Once the intent was made clear, those 8 projects were taken off
the fast track enabled by ED1. So far, the developers for 3 of these projects have appealed the
City’s decision to have them follow a different process. Unfortunately, the brunt of the impact is
affecting several of our communities (District 3) and | want to be clear with you about what is
happening.

ED1 does not require any notice to neighbors for these projects which is why you may be
hearing about this issue now for the first time. One of the projects is located at 8217 Winnetka
and is a 7-story building slated for 330 units. This is far out of scale for this location and | will not
support this project as proposed. This project has been appealed and the appeal will be heard
at the Planning and Land Use Committee next week.

In fact, five out of the eight properties in question are located in the northern part of CD3,
specifically Reseda, Winnetka and Canoga Park.

Yesterday the first appeal from the eight cases was heard by the LA City Council. A 200 unit,
100 percent affordable apartment building which was proposed in Sherman Oaks
(Councilmember Raman’s district) and had their Councilmember’s support. During the
discussion, | made the case that these projects on single family lots should have some
opportunity for environmental review and community input in light of the Mayor’s intent that they
not be covered by the ED1 streamlining. During the discussion, | tried to require these projects
to follow a normal application process by denying the appeal.

Against my legal and policy objections, the Council voted against my motion that simply would
have made these proposals go through the normal planning process and still fulfill the actual
intent of ED1. Large scale apartments should not be wedged in-between single family homes,
especially when there is no guarantee from developers that any mitigation efforts like new traffic
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lights or improved sidewalks will follow such construction. Despite my objections, the Sherman
Oaks project was given the go ahead to be built by a majority of the City Council. Unfortunately
only four members of the City Council agreed with my position, and the appeals for the
remaining six properties are still to come.

| will continue to search for creative ways to make sure that these projects follow a clear set of
rules, which is what ED1 intended. And to be clear- | am in favor of ED1, just not rubber
stamping large apartment buildings in single family home neighborhoods where they radically
change communities. The decision today simply sets a dangerous precedent that unfairly
impacts the West Valley.

The 8217 Winnetka project seeking approval under this order will be coming to the Council’s
Planning and Land Use Management Committee next week on October 3. The other proposed
projects are located at 7745 Wilbur, 7947 Wilbur, 19448 Saticoy and 8550 Variel.

Residents are encouraged to submit a public comment to the PLUM Committee if you are
concerned about the precedent set here or the construction of large scale apartment buildings in
areas that are primarily single family homes
https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkConnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=23-0908.
Right now we are at an inflection point and your thoughts are needed to guide the City forward.

| am following these cases very closely and the peace and safety of the neighborhood is of
utmost importance to me. It is my distinct honor and privilege to serve as your representative on
the Los Angeles City Council. Serving you and providing the highest level of constituent service
is my top priority. My staff and | always strive to resolve issues and concerns as quickly as
possible. Your engagement in identifying and solving problems is a key component of improving
the quality of life in the San Fernando Valley. Please contact my Planning Director, Elizabeth
Ene, at elizabeth.ene@lacity.org, if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

L

BOB BLUMENFIELD
Councilmember
City of Los Angeles
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